
Amberley Village Council – Streets, Public Utilities, and Sewer Committee 
Minutes Aug 17, 2020 
 
In Attendance (by Zoom conference due to Covid 19 outbreak): R. Warren (Chair), E. 
Hattenbach (Member), S. Lahrmer, T. Muething, W. Brown, T. Chensey, and J. Brock 

The meeting was brought to order. 

The minutes from the July 8, 2020 meeting were distributed and accepted.  

There was one agenda item. 

1. Updating the 2020 Street Program.  Due to the Covid 19 crisis and potential effects on 
tax revenues and need to preserve assets, the Streets program was put on hold.  The 
present situation of an apparent stabilized revenue situation and deteriorating streets 
particularly on Section Rd and Galbraith Rd, led the Village Manager to meet our 
engineering consultants, CT Consultants, to develop an ‘essential’ program.  The net effect 
is to create a combined 2020 and 2021 streets program.  One part of the program will be to 
repair part of Galbraith and Section Roads.  CT estimates the cost to be ~$40,000.  Bids will 
be taken in January, 2021 with work to be completed in the Spring, 2021.  The larger 
program, to be executed in two phases will include water main replacement by Cincinnati 
Water and street pavement along Galbraith and Section Roads.  The water main along 
Section Rd between French Park and Ridge was placed in 1917.  Repavement will extend 
from Ridge to Knoll Rd due to considerable road deterioration.  The water main along 
Section between Ridge and Aracoma (placed in the 1930s) will also be replaced and the 
street repaved to west of Aracoma.  Phase 2 projects will include street resurfacing and 
curb work along Winding Way, Ester Dr, and Fairacres Dr.   

 
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned. 

 

Chair: ___________________________________________ 
  Ray Warren 


